Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Holt Communications, Inc.
The South Florida Regional Transportation Authority (SFRTA) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, December 5, 2017, 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Spanish River Library,1501 NW Spanish River Blvd., Boca Raton, FL 33431
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The South Florida Regional Transportation Authority (SFRTA) has scheduled a Public Alternatives Meeting for the Boca Raton II Tri-Rail Station Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The alternatives that will be presented include locations and design features for a second Tri-Rail station in Boca Raton near Glades Road and Military Trail. An alternative in which no new Tri-Rail Station is constructed will also be presented. During the meeting, maps, drawings and other project information will be available for review and the public will have the opportunity to ask questions and provide comments to the project team.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being carried-out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Natalie Yesbeck Pustizzi, AICP, (954)788-7957, yesbeckn@sfrta.fl.gov.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: The SFRTA Executive Office at 801 NW 33rd Street, Pompano Beach, Florida 33064, (954)942-7245, for assistance; if hearing impaired, telephone 1(800)273-7545 (TTY) for assistance. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Public Information Officer Merri Starr at (561)962-2818 or Merri@HoltCommunications.net.
